[image: image1.jpg]St. Sebasgtian Parish

476 MULL AVENUE = AKRON, OHIO 44320-1299 = 330.836.2233 = www.stsebastian.org





Angelus Letter

25 April 2020

Feast of St. Mark

Dear Parish Family,

This is the last reminder that my letter this past Thursday and the bulletin are incorrect!  Live-stream Masses this weekend are:

            
            9AM   Fr. Valencheck

            10AM Fr. Simone

            11AM Extraordinary Form (Latin) Fr. Bede OSB

LATEST FROM THE BISHOPS

Eagerly I keep checking my inbox for the latest news from the Diocese and the Bishops of Ohio since, as reported to you in an earlier letter, they were to meet yesterday and discuss plans for the future.  As things stand at the moment (I fully expect it to change so if you are in Vegas, don’t bet on it) the first day that public Masses could be held again would be on Monday, May 4th, known to some of you who are binge watching Netflix as “Cinco de Cuatro.”  (If you get the reference, send me an email.)  

As of the time of me sending this off to the person who will post it, there is no new news.  It is either because not enough information has come from the Governor’s office for them to make a decision, or it so complicated that they need more time to figure out exactly what they are going to do.  Although there is not supposed to be an Angelus Letter tomorrow, if there is breaking news I will try to get it out to you.

NON-CATHOLICS/NON-PRACTICING CATHOLICS

Thank you for taking the time to read these letters.  That is awesome of you.  Please know of my prayers and send an email or call if you can think of anything else we can do for you.

In the meantime, if your curiosity is up or if the Holy Spirit seems to be pulling at your heartstrings in some mysterious way and you want a little more anonymous pathway to do some inquiring, here are three things (among others) at which you might take a gander:

· Over the next week we will be posting some witnesses from our community as to why they are Catholic.  You will be able to find them here: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC0FM4PBnZG--2iVayQrFQ9w/videos
· The Diocese of Cleveland has a website on “Why Be Catholic” https://www.dioceseofcleveland.org/about/who-we-are
· The Coming Home Network is a great resource:  https://chnetwork.org
SUMMER ACTIVITIES

Late in the summer we still have on our books the Jazz & Wine Festival and a lawn concert by the Akron Pops Orchestra.  It sounds as though summer activities that make social distancing difficult may be asked to be cancelled outright but as of this moment we are crossing our fingers and holding our breath, though maybe it is a bit like my Christmas lists when I was little and I asked for a bunk bed and a baby brother (my parents were in their 40s when I was born.).

IAN KELLY

Had there been ANYTHING normal about this year, I would have been writing to tell you that this is the final weekend for our seminarian intern, Ian Kelly.   As of Sunday, he was supposed to return to the seminary.  But the seminary, like all universities and colleges, is closed.  So good news!  He is staying on, although now he will be paid labor instead of an intern!  Now we are waiting to see if his summer job will work out (at a Catholic summer camp) or if he will be with us the entire summer.  So there is another blessing that has come from this pandemic.  Hasn’t he done an awesome job with our videos?  Thank you Ian & crew!  

NEW VIDEO

I think today Ian is supposed to post a new video we did of our paintings of St. Sebastian.  I hope you like it.  I also heard from Eric Armusik who is producing a new painting of St. Sebastian for us. If we are still experiencing the pandemic when it arrives, it will be the face of our prayers for its end, if it has passed, it will be an act of thanksgiving! Apparently the painting will be finished this week and ready to be shipped our parish.  I’ll let you know when it arrives!

FROM THE MAILBAG

Fr. Trenta sent in this article about Catholic Schools during this time of COVID-19:  Read more HERE: https://www.americamagazine.org/faith/2020/04/20/my-daughters-home-school-i-am-finally-getting-catholic-education
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

New names for our sick who ask for your prayers:  Gerald Davis and Sue Prexta.

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:  Tim & Linda Beringer, Elizabeth Clark, Cyndy Cook, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Mary Kay McCarron, Raymond McCarron, Shawn McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Frances Sawaya, John Schultz, Don Snyder, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.

 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.
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Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




